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October 12, 2023 
 
 
North Carolina Housing Finance Agency 
Attn:  Tara Hall 
3508 Bush Street 
Raleigh, NC 27609 
 
RE:  2024 QAP Comments 
 
Dear Ms. Hall, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to offer comments on the 2024 Draft QAP. CASA appreciates that the 
Agency is looking to the affordable housing development community for input on these important 
regulations. 
 

1. CASA proposes changing the minimum parking requirements in the QAP from 1.75 per unit 
to a tiered system based on the size of the units.  
 

Unit Size Minimum spaces per unit 
1-bedroom 1 per unit 
2-bedroom 1.25 per unit 
3-bedroom  1.5 per unit 
4-bedroom 1.75 per unit 

 
A tiered system would better reflect the parking needs of individual developments by 
tailoring the number of parking spaces to the size of the households. Demand for parking in 
affordable developments is less than in market rate developments, and studies have shown 
that parking space utilization rates in affordable developments are only a small proportion of 
minimum parking requirements.  
 
https://shopworksarc.com/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/2021_Parking_Study.pdf 
 
https://journals.sagepub.com/doi/10.3141/2319-02 
 
CASA has conducted its own study at two of our affordable housing projects. At each 
development, with 9 and 10 occupied units respectively, only one vehicle was parked at a 
time over the course of three days. Many households occupying 1-bedroom units are single 
adults, and many families with children are single-parent households. These households are 
unlikely to own more than one vehicle.  
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The current 1.75 spaces per unit minimum is higher than many municipalities minimum 
requirements: 
 

• The Town of Chapel Hill has a tiered system similar to the one proposed here 
• The City of Raleigh has eliminated minimum parking requirements 
• The City of Asheville requires only 1 parking space per unit for 1 and 2-bedroom 

units 
• The Town of Hillsborough requires a minimum of 1 space per unit 
• The City of Charlotte requires a minimum of 1 space per unit in low-density areas 
• The Town of Sanford requires a minimum of 1.5 spaces per unit for 1 and 2-bedroom 

units 
• The City of Greensboro requires a minimum of 1.5 spaces per unit. 

As sites suitable for multifamily projects become harder to find, parking will continue to be a 
constraint on development. A tiered system would provide more flexibility in design to make 
projects fit on difficult sites. Decreasing the number of spaces will also reduce the costs of 
development and the amount of impervious surface on a site. This will help as municipalities 
become more concerned with stormwater runoff.  
 

2. For the second tiebreaker regarding non-related party funding, we feel this may limit projects 
located in smaller counties or jurisdictions that may not have a lot of soft funding available. A 
useful tiebreaker to replace this would be to look at the sites that have the highest 
percentage of cost-burdened renters in the area, a number that is published regularly by the 
North Carolina Housing Coalition. This would ensure that affordable housing is being built in 
the areas where it is most needed.   

 
3. In agreement with most other developers, CASA would also ask that the Agency increase or 

eliminate the cost per unit cap to better reflect the reality of rising construction costs. We 
have several construction projects in the pre-development stage currently, and all have seen 
escalating construction prices. While efficient use of the tax credit is important, it is important 
to not hinder the ability to fully source deals and to have cost caps rooted in the realities of 
the construction market. 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide this feedback for the 2024 Draft QAP. CASA thanks the 
Agency and its staff for their continued support and consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Rachel Eberhard 
Real Estate Developer 
CASA  


